Minutes of the Tarrant Hinton Parish Council  meeting held in the Village Hall at 7.00pm on Thursday 28th May 2015
Present: M Nathan, H.Fildes,D Watt, A Reynolds, Councillor Skipwith and  five members of the public

Apologies:  C Hannam,  Councillor Croney, R Ellis, Mrs E Nathan, Mr R Dodds, 
Mrs M Cuppage.
Minutes of the meeting of 2rd June 2014  were approved and signed.

Election of Officers:

Chairman: Mr Nathan- Proposed by Mr H Fildes and seconded by Mr D Watt

          
Clerk: Mr H Fildes- Proposed by MrM Nathan, seconded by Mr A Reynolds


Reports were given as follows:

1/1/15 Finance:
a) At 31/3/2015 the balance at the bank was £590.88, an increase of £354.92.


Expenditure for the year was £348.95 Receipts were £703.87



b) Current balance at 1st June 2015 will be £522.34. 


c) The Annual Accounts for the year ended 31 March 2015 and the Annual 
Governance statement 2012/13 were approved by the Council and signed by 
the Chairman and the Clerk.

d) The Council thanked the Internal Auditor, Mr R Ellis for his continued assistance.

2/1/15 Planning:


The following planning applications were received in the last year:



a) Extension to No 10, Northfield -modified application approved


b) Extension to No 3 Blandford Road -Rejected


c) Extension to Ashtree House – Approved

d) Apple Cottage Stables – Awaiting decision

e) Upton Cottage Piano Showroom – Approved

f) Extension to No 3 Blandford Road -Revised application approved

g)Wedgewood Cottage Garage Conversion – Approved

h)New Access opposite North Farm – Approved

i) Improved roadways for GDSF -  Approved

j) Conversion of Old Brick Barn to Café – Approved.

The Parish Council approved (with conditions) all the applications with the exception of the Old Brick Barn.

It is understood that the Old Barn site is for sale with outline planning permission for a café.

3/1/15 Highways:


a) Valley Road: The Parish had bought the equipment and carried out the 
training to operate a Community Speed Watch in the part of the village covered 
by the 30mph limit. Results show that most people slow down to below 30mph 
when the driver sees a group of Hi-vis jackets, although a few incorrectly 
assume that the limit does not apply to them! The Chairman asked for more 
volunteers so that regular checks can be done. 

b) A354: Little progress in reducing the limit.  The decision to grant planning 
permission for the Old Brick Barn based on the statement that Highways do not 
accept that existing 50mph is excessive and therefore not dangerous, is a set 
back . Without the support of Highways it extremely that a reduced limit would 
be agreed. 


All residents living on the A354 have been asked to keep a record of any 
incidents which may be used as evidence to support a lower limit. 
4/1/15 Steam Fair:


a) Donations for the tickets for the GDSF raised £282.60 in 2014 allocated this 
time for improvements to the Village Entrance.

b) The clerk reported that there had been no response so far concerning the items referring to communications and the speed limit on the A354, raised at the October Wash Up meeting. These would be raised with NDDC before the June GDSF meeting.

c) The issue of removing mud for the side verges after road sweeping would be raised at the June meeting.

d) It was noted that apart from 120 day tickets, neither the Parish Council or the Village Hall had received any financial benefit in 2015. The Parish Council were asked to raise this with GDSF and the Landowner.
5/1/15 Church: 


a)Congregations – The Tarrant Hinton Revival peaked in 2010, but 
congregations are still are still above national and local averages and 
trends. 
Festival Services such as Easter, Harvest and Christmas continue to grow.


b) Finance – Income and expenditure are roughly in balance despite the “share” 
(paid directly to Salisbury), at £6500  this year, taking more than half our 
Church's income.


c) Projects – The three projects, Access to the tower roof, Roof Alarm and 
Conservation of the Easter Sepulchre, are complete. The expenditure of 
£28,000 was entirely covered by grants. 

      d) Following last years inspection by the Diocesan Architect, quotations and 
applications for grants have been submitted to refurbish all the guttering. 
Estimated cost £3,800.

6/1/15Village Hall:

a) It was reported that the ACRE loan now stands at £9000 and it is expected 
that half of it will be paid off this November. The Village Hall Committee hope 
to complete repayment  by the end of 2016. 


b) Good variety of users with good lettings during the week. 


c) The Village Hall Committee had entered the DCA Best Village Competition.  
In addition to the state and use of the Hall, village facilities such as the Bus 
Shelter, Phone Box and Notice Boards would be inspected, sometime during 
the summer.

   
d) A Hall maintenance weekend was planned for 15/16 August.


e) The possibility of receiving a grant for the installation of Broadband was 
being investigated.

7/1/15 Homewatch:
 The Chairman, Homewatch Coordinator, warned that all the normal scams were still operating: Distraction Thefts, Oil thefts, Telephone scam, Out building and Gardening equipment thefts.

Keep your eyes open  and challenge ( with caution if necessary) anything that looks odd or out of place and report it to the police if you are concerned.

8/1/15 AOB:
a) The state of some of the grass verges was raised.  In previous years they had 
been cut by residents as the verges involved have never been included in the 
DCC schedule. The Parish Council were asked to consider approaching a local 
contractor.  

b) The Clerk was asked to establish if South Farm Close had been removed from the Conservation Area.

c) Richard Foley volunteered to refurbish the Parish Notice Board.

d) It was proposed that the Parish Council would be included in the new Chase Benefice Web Site, to enable it to comply with the new Transparency regulations.

9/1/15 Date of Next Parish Council Meeting:
 7.00pm, 21st September 2015, Tarrant Hinton Village Hall,

H.Fildes                       

Clerk                                                                              30    May 2015                                               

